

We acknowledge and pay our respects to the Gumbaynggirr people, the Traditional Custodians of the land and waters where we live, learn and work.

FOR YOUR DIARY

14 Feb first club meeting of 2022 (guest speaker tba)

21 Feb first Board meeting of 2022

5 April Science and Engineering Challenge

LAST MEETING: 22 NOVEMBER

David Fayle gave us a detailed presentation of the RAM/RAWCS **Malaria Elimination Project** in the Timor-Leste region. Our donation of \$1,000 has been gratefully received.



Board & Officers

President: Kim
Secretary: Patty
0467 072 905
Treasurer: Geoff
Vice President: Julie
President Elect: tba
Community Services: all

Youth: Mary

Club Services: Pam F Mem'ship & PR: Pam S Public Officer & TRF &

Intnl: David F

Bulletin: Norm & Mary

OTHER RECENT ACTIVITIES



On **24 November** Pam Fayle assisted **Corindi SES** and Council distribute our **Rotary/NAB Grab and Go packs** to Corindi flood victims.

On 28 November Patty informed us that our \$4,000 grant application for Woolgoolga Parkrun was successful! Well done again Patty.

At Woolgoolga High School's **Year 12 Graduation Ceremony**, Georga Gonzalez was presented with the **Rotary Commitment to Education Award** by David Fayle, there representing our club.

Rotary Xmas stall at Mullaway Primary School 4 December:

Thanks to all contributors. The P and C had a good day with their bbq and fed us with ice blocks. **The stall raised \$644.** We will bump that figure up to a **\$1,000 donation towards the MPS drink station**.

Julie Pearce is in the sewing group we have supported. They made



several items for the stall.





Treatment Month

Dec is Disease Prevention and

Rotary International

1.2 m members

> 35,000 clubs

RI Australia

> 30,000 members



Prior to our Christmas Party on 6 December we conducted our AGM where we endorsed Geoff's EOY Financial Accounts for 20/21 and elected our **leadership team for 21/22**. Encouragingly, **Kim will continue as President, Patty as Secretary and Geoff as Treasurer**. At this stage our Board will also remain unchanged.



Our **Christmas Party** was a great success. Many thanks to our hosts, Julie and Brett, who provided a fantastic venue: warm, colourful and exciting. Christmas trivia and present unwrap/pass on activity were winners. The food was spectacular.

















Wishing you and yours a wonderful Christmas filled with love and laughter. With thoughts ... President Kim

